
City Council

City of Littleton

Meeting Agenda

Littleton Center

2255 West Berry Avenue

Littleton, CO 80120

Community Room6:30 PMTuesday, January 24, 2017

Study Session

1.  Study Session

Littleton Crossing / Summit Housing GroupID# 17-25a)

SMHO - CHFA study session

CHFA Presentation

Attachments:

Chatfield Water Purchase Consideration/DiscussionID# 17-22b)

Chatfield Res - Environmental Pool - Facts

Greenway Found-Denver Water Env Pool letter

Chatfield Environmental Pool

Water Correspondence

Attachments:

City Manager UpdateID# 17-26c)

                                   i) City Manager Recruitment - Schedule & Compensation

                                         ii) Future Council Calendar Priorities

Adjournment

The public is invited to attend all regular meetings or study sessions of the City Council or any City 

Board or Commission. Please call 303-795-3780 at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the meeting if 

you believe you will need special assistance or any reasonable accommodation in order to be in 

attendance at or participate in any such meeting. For any additional information concerning City 

meetings, please call the above referenced number.
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City of Littleton

Staff Communication

Littleton Center
2255 West Berry Avenue

Littleton, CO 80120

File #: ID# 17-25, Version: 1

Agenda Date: 01/24/2017

Subject:
Littleton Crossing / Summit Housing Group

Presented By: Mark Relph, Acting City Manager

In preparation for the study session with CHFA, staff is providing this memo as background material. As an
attachment to this communication is a memorandum providing some information from the South Metro
Housing Options (SHMO) as it relates to this issue.

Background

In 2013, Littleton City Council approved the rezoning of 5591 South Nevada Street from R-5/PDO to
PD-R increasing the density to allow for the development of 72 multiple family residential units on the
property. Previously, the property was zoned for density up to 37 units per a Planned Development Overlay
(PDO). The property originates from the former site of St. Mary’s School which was broken into an east (5592
South Nevada) and west (5591 South Nevada) parcel by Camelback Development, who purchased the property
from St. Mary’s. In 2007, Camelback obtained PDO approval to develop both parcels into three-story multiple
family residential buildings. Phase I (the east parcel) was developed with 31 units, but Phase II (the west
parcel) was never completed.

In 2012, Camelback sought to rezone the remaining property to allow for higher density. Camelback
requested a rezoning to allow for 72 multiple family one-bedroom units which it planned to market to “young
professionals.” The Planning Board (the “Board”) reviewed the proposed rezoning and planned development
plan and voted to recommend that Council deny the Project by a 5-2 vote. The Board cited concerns related to
parking impacts and the lack of two-bedroom units as reasons for an unfavorable recommendation.

In contrast, Planning Staff recommended the rezoning stating that “[the] proposal will provide housing
for a younger population who desire smaller housing units and closer proximity to transit.” They further
asserted that the rezoning would support a diverse mix of housing options for residents of all ages, incomes,
and family structures, and the size and density of the project was consistent with “the desired character of the
Mixed-Use District.” Staff also recommended as a condition of approval that the developer conduct a parking
study to evaluate the Project’s impact on “on-street parking in the R-5 zoned area” before a building permit
could be granted for the Project. Under that condition, the City of Littleton will be required to implement
residential permit parking district if the impact on the “Old Downtown Neighborhood” exceeds 30 additional
cars during the peak parking period.(1) Council approved the rezoning with the condition recommended by
staff 6-1.

The west parcel was never developed. Recently, Camelback entered into an agreement with Summit to
develop the remaining undeveloped parcel. The proposed Project meets all of the zoning criteria from the 2013
rezoning of the parcel. Notably, only two aspects of the Project have changed from the 2013 presentation to
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rezoning of the parcel. Notably, only two aspects of the Project have changed from the 2013 presentation to
Council: the addition of two bedroom units and the fact that the targeted demographic is now mixed income
with some units being eligible for Section 8 housing vouchers. The change in demographics, in particular,
seems to be a primary source of community opposition to the Project. Letters from concerned citizens have
been sent to Council and Staff urging them to halt the project (collectively “citizen letters’). Most of the cited
concerns involve a fear of crime caused by the addition of the low-income residents to the neighborhood and a
resulting decline in property values.

Citizens have also complained that the process undertaken by the Colorado Housing and Finance
Authority (“CHFA”) was flawed and that CHFA’s decision was based upon faulty and/or misleading
information. Citizens have questioned whether a reconsideration of CHFA’s approval is possible. Many of
those concerns have been addressed in a confidential memo to council from the Acting City Attorney due to
potential legal consequences. Below are a series of other issues raised by area residents that are most
appropriately addressed as part of this communication.

An Agreement Exists Between the Property of 5590 South Curtis Street and Camelback for the Barrier
and the City has No Ability to Enforce It

Another alleged justification for rescinding the zoning of the property is that Camelback has allegedly
reneged on its promise to construct a barrier between 5590 South Curtis and the Project to dampen the sound of
noise/foot traffic from the proposed parking garage on Curtis (“the Agreement”). This allegation, however, is
patently false. The Agreement does exist for the construction of the barrier. Planning staff has a copy of the
agreement in its files. Furthermore, the City is not a party to that agreement and thus has no ability to enforce
the Agreement. The possibility of conditioning the rezoning of the property on the City enforcing the
Agreement was discussed during the 2013 rezoning hearing, and the Council expressly rejected this approach.
Consequently, the issue of this agreement is irrelevant for multiple reasons.

The Parking Study Required in the Rezoning Is Currently Underway

The citizen letters also cite the need for a parking study as another reason to rescind the zoning of the
property. The rezoning of the property in 2013 was conditioned upon Camelback obtaining a parking study.
This study was to take place in two phases. First, the parking impacts of any project built on the property will
be studied pre-construction. Second, the parking will be reassessed once the Project has been completed and
occupied. If the second phase of the study shows that the, “in the sole discretion of Staff,” that the Project
negatively effects the parking in the “Old Downtown Neighborhood,” the City of Littleton will be required to
implement a residential permit parking district.(2) Summit is complying with this condition and the first phase
of the study is currently underway. Because Summit is complying with the requirements of the zoning
condition, there is no avenue for the City to halt the Project for alleged non-compliance with this condition.

(1)  The exact language of the condition recommended by staff and approved by Council is:
Developer shall cause to be prepared an evaluation of on street parking in the R-5 zoned area defined as the “Old Downtown
Neighborhood” in the city’s Downtown Neighborhood Plan. Said study shall determine the conditions before construction of Phase 2
of Nevada Place and conditions after the construction and leasing of 80% of Phase 2, excluding land use changes that have occurred
in the interim unrelated to Nevada Place, Phase 2. The independent consultant and parameters of the evaluation shall be agreed to by
the staff. If, in the sole discretion of staff, it is determined Phase 2 negatively impacts the on-street parking supply beyond the
frontage of Phase, the City of Littleton will implement a residential permit parking district as described in Section 9-1-11 of the
Littleton Municipal Code, for the purpose of restricting non-resident street parking.

(2) The relevant langue of the condition is as follows: “If, in the sole discretion of staff, it is determined Phase 2 negatively impacts
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(2) The relevant langue of the condition is as follows: “If, in the sole discretion of staff, it is determined Phase 2 negatively impacts
the on-street parking supply beyond the frontage of Phase, the City of Littleton will implement a residential permit parking district as
described in Section 9-1-11 of the Littleton Municipal Code, for the purpose of restricting non-resident street parking.”

Recommendations/Options

Staff provides a few options for the council to consider depending upon the outcome of the discussion.
Depending upon council’s interest, further discussion would be necessary to define the direction.

If council wishes to be more proactive with the issue of affordable housing, staff would suggest the council
engage the South Metro Housing Options (SMHO) more directly on at least an annual basis to establish
specific direction. A typical approach would be a joint goal setting process where goals and actions steps would
be established. This could provide a more collaborative approach and allow SHMO to develop a specific,
measureable work plan to achieve those goals. Council has also authorized the pursuit of a housing study. This
information could be very useful in providing data for the existing condition and context for goal setting.

Another action the council could consider is a broader discussion of the challenges and problems the residents,
business owners and property owners experience in the downtown area. The Littleton Crossing project may
have its own issues specific to parking and the impact to the surrounding area, but the aggregate of
development over the past few years has created at least a perception of a parking problem. In the next few
weeks, staff will be proposing more detail on a broader discussion of such issues in the downtown area. Staff’s
methodology for this process will be similar to last year’s West Mineral Avenue Traffic Study where affected
interests where engaged upfront to help define the problem or opportunity.
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MEMORANDUM

To: City Council
From: Mark Relph, Acting City Manager
Date: January 19, 2017
RE: South Metro Housing Options – background information

In preparation for the council’s study session with CHFA on January 24th, I thought some 
background information from the South Metro Housing Options may be useful on their mission 
and how they participate in the issue of affordable housing. What follows is information directly 
from Ms. Jo Hamit, Executive Director of SMHO.

---------------------------------

WHO WE ARE

 Littleton Housing Authority, doing business as South Metro Housing Options, is a local 

organization that is authorized to exist by state statute.  It was formed in 1971 and operates in 

the following areas:

o As direct owner/provider of moderate to low income housing;

o As developer of moderate to low income housing;

o As manager of moderate to low income housing, including properties and programs 

subsidized by the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and tax credit 

programs monitored by the Colorado Housing and Finance Authority;

o As construction manager of homeownership homes for moderate income families, 

whenever possible.

 Policy decisions are made by a 7-member board of commissioners appointed for five-year 

staggered terms.

 The mission of SMHO is to “strengthen our community by creating opportunities for diverse 

housing alternatives.”

 Our intent is to provide affordable, quality housing that is responsive to the community’s needs.

 We strive to uphold the ethical stewardship of public funds and assets.

 Our philosophy is to provide a stepping stone to self-sufficiency and to promote dignity, 

diversity and individuality.

 SMHO has an annual budget of approximately $10 million.
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 We provide subsidy to private landlords in the community in the amount of approximately $1.7 

million annually.

 SMHO has 32 employees; Libby Bortz Assisted Living Center has 40 employees.

 SMHO is committed to upgrading and modernizing its housing stock as much as possible with 

the funding it receives from HUD and from available grant funds and other sources of funding

and partnerships.

SMHO PORTFOLIO

 SMHO owns or manages just under 1,200 units of rental housing, including:

o 143 public housing units (Bradley House—a high-rise consisting of 72 one-bedroom 

senior/disabled units—and 71 family single-family and duplex scattered sites in the city);

o 260 units under HUD’s multi-family program (240 senior/disabled and 20 family units);

o 111 units at LBALC—an assisted living center constructed in 1991 with tax credits);

o 500 Section 8 Housing Choice Vouchers in Littleton and Arapahoe County (288 in 

Littleton; 212 in Arapahoe County);

o 69 tax credit apartments on Powers Circle designated for tenants at 50 and 60 percent 

of area median income (AMI);

o 28 senior units at Geneva Village—a city owned complex that is non-subsidized, but has 

very low rents set by the City.  SMHO manages the complex for the City.

WAITING LISTS

 SMHO currently has 2,379 individuals or families on our combined waiting lists for housing:

o Section 8:  1,322 (DOH); 272 (Littleton)—total of 1,594

o Senior/Disabled:  176

o Geneva Village:  148

o Family Housing (2-5 bedrooms):  431

o Powers Circle (0-3 bedrooms):  30 

 SMHO maintains a preference for all subsidized waiting lists for elderly and disabled applicants.  

These applicants will move to the top of the waiting list ahead of other non-preference 

applicants.  NOTE:  In April, 2016, there was a devastating fire at the Southview Apartments on 

South Windermere.   The SMHO Board implemented a temporary preference for qualified 

residents to move to the top of our waiting lists in order to provide long-term shelter for them.  

We were able to relocate approximately 16 residents from the building.
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RESIDENT SCREENING PROCESS 

 For properties owned/managed by SMHO, we conduct a 4-part screening process:

o Criminal background check

o Credit check

o Home visit

o Landlord references 

 For Section 8, SMHO screening is basic only

o Income verification

o Criminal background check

o We encourage landlords to do their own screening of residents

HOW THE SECTION 8 VOUCHER PROGRAM WORKS

 Applicants are briefed by SMHO as to family obligations and HUD regulations and payment 

standards (the amount of rent allowed);

 Following the briefing, participants are provided with a voucher and they begin their search for 

housing;

 Participants’ rents are based on their incomes—generally 30% of their income.  The remainder 

of the rent is paid in the form of subsidy to the landlord;

 Landlords are limited to asking rent, in most cases, that is within the payment standard.  

 When a participant finds a unit to rent, there is a three-way agreement: 

o A lease between the landlord and tenant;

o A family obligations agreement between the participant and SMHO;

o A Request for Tenancy Approval (RFTA) between SMHO and the landlord.

 If a tenant is evicted by a landlord, they lose their voucher;

 SMHO maintains a list of landlords in the community who rents to Section 8 participants; 

however, any landlord in the community can rent to a Section 8 participant;

 SMHO does not steer participants to any particular landlord or development; this would violate 

fair housing laws;

 Vouchers are portable and participants in good standing can move from one jurisdiction to 

another.

FUNDS FOR THESE SUBSIDIZED PROGRAMS ARE ALLOCATED BY CONGRESS—IT IS UNLIKELY THAT 

THERE WILL BE AN INCREASE IN FUNDING IN THE NEAR FUTURE.
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RESIDENT SERVICES

 Affordable housing is more than just physically placing a person into a house or apartment.  
Often times, residents have many other needs in addition to housing.  Once someone moves 
into their new home, they are contacted by a Resident Services staff member to orient them to 
our programming and resources available;  

 Staff consists of a Resident Services Manager, Resident Services Coordinators and a Case 
Manager;  

 Services provided:

o Health and Wellness 

 Nurse Practitioner on site
 Flu shot clinic
 Physical activity classes
 Food assistance—commodities, food banks
 Health Navigator referrals (mental health, primary care)

o Housing and Financial Stability

 Lease education
 Eviction prevention—work closely with Property Management to address issues 

or behaviors of a resident 
 Benefit acquisition
 Employment referrals to Arapahoe-Douglas Works
 Workshops on Medicare, Identity Theft, etc.

o Other

 Promote volunteerism in the community
 Community events at the properties (Pack the Backpacks; National Night Out)
 Holiday Programs (Adopt-a-Family; Thanksgiving Dinners)
 Sneaker Fund—assists low-income students with school-related costs, including 

supplies and fees for extra-curricular activities (sports, field trips, etc.)

 SMHO also sponsors or participates in community activities, such as:
o Hosts an annual Spaghetti Dinner fundraiser at LBALC that benefits the Omnibus and 

Shopping Cart.
o Assists the City with the annual Twilight Criterium event—portion of the proceeds go 

toward our scholarship fund, which assisted nine students in 2016.



































City of Littleton

Staff Communication

Littleton Center
2255 West Berry Avenue

Littleton, CO 80120

File #: ID# 17-22, Version: 1

Agenda Date: January 24, 2016

Subject:
Chatfield Water Purchase Consideration/Discussion

Presented By: Debbie Brinkman, Mayor Pro Tem

POLICY QUESTION:
Does city council support participating in the purchase of shares in the Environmental Pool of Chatfield
Reservoir?

BACKGROUND:
The Chatfield Reallocation discussion has brought forward a rare opportunity to collaborate with other
governmental and non-governmental entities to purchase shares in the Environmental Pool as a means to
address low/no flow periods in the South Platte River. In addition to Littleton, other South Platte Working
Group partners are also considering purchasing shares too.

STAFF ANALYSIS:
N/A

FISCAL IMPACTS:
If city council wants to participate in the purchase of shares in the Environmental Pool, there is approximately
$220,000 of unallocated City Open Space funds available for 2017.
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Partnership to finance 500 acre feet of the Chatfield Environmental Pool

Facts -

• Environmental pool is 2100 acre feet (not subject to the right of exchange)

• Cost for an acre foot is $10,000 (75% for mitigation and 25% operation and maintenance)

• Colorado Parks and Wildlife (CPW) has committed to 1000 acre feet

• Colorado Water Conservation Board (CWCB) has committed to 600 acre feet

• Central water is picking up the O & M costs for all 2100 af

Remaining 500 acre feet - (15-20 af not yet accounted for)

• 250 - Denver Water partnership (matching)*

• 10 - Greenway Foundation*

• 10 - Colorado Parks*

• 10 - Shoemaker Family*

• 40-45 - Walton Trust*

• 10 - Gates Family Trust**

• 50 - City of Denver***

• 25 - Adams County***

• 25 - Weld County***

• 50 - Arapahoe County***  

* committed
** anticipated
***asked

SPWG working on how to divide the cost of the 50 acre feet ($375,000) among the members.
Speculation - Littleton’s share to be no less than $62,500

Need commitments by end of 2017
Need money mid 2018
Water available late 2019



 



















City of Littleton

Staff Communication

Littleton Center
2255 West Berry Avenue

Littleton, CO 80120

File #: ID# 17-26, Version: 1

Agenda Date: 01/24/2017

Subject:
City Manager Update

Presented By: Mark Relph, Acting City Manager

City of Littleton Printed on 1/24/2017Page 1 of 1

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

	0000_Agenda
	0001_0_Staff Communication
	0001_1_SMHO - CHFA study session
	0001_2_CHFA Presentation
	0002_0_Staff Communication
	0002_1_Chatfield Res - Environmental Pool - Facts
	0002_2_Greenway Found-Denver Water Env Pool letter
	0002_3_Chatfield Environmental Pool
	0002_4_Water Correspondence
	0003_0_Staff Communication

